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Softball 
Dauphin Athletic Association

Aug 17, 2017  Minutes
Township Building Meeting Room

Attendance:  Jason Kieffer,  Becky Hannon, Mark Wolfe, Terry Barkley, Chris Barnes,  Steve Ludwig,  
Welcome – Jason  
Reading and Acceptance of Prior Minutes – Becky   
 approved,
 Terry Barkley motioned, Steve Ludwig 2nd.
Treasurer Report – Jason 
  approved, Steve Ludwig  motioned, Terry Barkley  2nd
· All registration checks are in
· We went over- budget on equipment do to the  need of a bat and some more balls, but we made up for that with the League party fund- savings due to only one pool party TY.

· Report shows that no utilities money used yet. Jason will find out how the field lights get billed.

· Outstanding Expenses, the Valley Ag check for $471.70 needs voided and another written for half of this amount, due to DAA.

· $420 owed for lime and softball will pay half.
Committee Reports:



· Equipment Coordinator – Mike Bertsch  (Jason)
· Spring equipment has all been turned in, and the fall ball equipment distributed.
· Need to come up with a formal process on issuing and collection of the equipment.  Discuss at future meeting.

· Jason has a box of white softballs that were donated to us.  See him if interested in any.
· Jason will meet with Mike at later date to assess current equipment and make a list of anything needed.
· Uniform Coordinator – Laura Updegrave (Jason)
· Laura is working on collecting spring uniforms that have not been turned in yet.
If any girls did not get their fall ball shirts, see Jason.
· Registrar – Adam Shickley (Jason)
·  Nothing to report.  
· Fundraiser – Matt Scott/Jason Kieffer 
· Nothing to report.
· Field Coordinator –  Mike Young /Jason Kieffer
· Reminder- once the schedule is loaded by Mike Young, any changes or requests must be emailed to Mike at dauphinbaseball@gmail.com  Please make sure to call out specifics;  field, team, date, time
· Perry County League Representative – Mark Wolfe
· Fall Ball Bunting rule change;  10U:  no bunting while the coach pitches
· Coach pitch, 10U:  If the last pitch from the coach is not hittable, there will not be a re-do.  5 pitches only

· Ump fees:  if there are two games in a row, the fee for 1st game will be $40 and $35 for second game.

· An E-ville/Millersburg team was voted into the Perry county league for fall ball.

· Selinsgrove will not have a fall ball team.

· Due to lack of 8U teams in Perry county league, our Dauphin 8U team moved to West Shore for fall.

· East Shore League Representative –Denny Wonsick
· Nothing to report.
· DAA Representative –Mark Wolfe 
· Butch beard golf outing planned for Sept 9th.
· Terry Barkley made a motion For Dauphin Softball to donate $100 to sponsor a hole at this event. Mark 2nd
· Baseball Representative –Chris Barnes 

· Nothing to report
· Website:  Josh Hagopian 
· Nothing to report
· Concession Stand Coordinator – Amy Kieffer
· Nothing to report
· Sponsors – Jason Kieffer  
· 2 outstanding check which Jason will take care of collecting.
· Pictures – Amy Kieffer 
· Nothing to report.
Old Business:
· Need a discussion on the following for Spring:
· Pants,  parent option to purchase, or have extra on hand
· Develop better player call up list
· Registration and collection of money
· Concession stand – how to increase parent participation and also reimbursement of mileage for stocking the kitchen.
· Fundraising ideas such as Mission BBQ
· Field maintenance course for all coaches.
· Pool party- Softball will split the cost with baseball. $350 pool rental, $170 pizza and $200 for coin toss.
New Business:

· Open positions for 2018:  Will take nominations at October meeting
· Treasurer
· Member at large
· Need to begin thinking about who will take over the presidency when Jason finishes the 2018 season.
· Should we require face masks for all infielders?

· Fall Ball
· Coaches are… 8U Steve Ludwig, 10U Adam Shickley, 10U Bill Freeland, 12U Shawn Moyer

· Oct 1 is 10U and 14U playoffs in Dauphin.  Concession stand will not be open.

· Night games- Do not turn on lights before Sept 22 due to billing cycle.  Also, cycling turning on the lights keeps the charges down.  Turn one on, wait 15 min, turn next set on, wait 15 min…

· Field Drainage- Needs Fixed.  
· Need regraded with diamondtex, Sheetz in particular.  

· If anyone knows of an expert who can advise us as to the best way to proceed, please put them in contact with Jason. (Steve Ludwig may have someone to help)

Open Floor:

· Lighting at Sheetz field needs upgraded.  Steve Ludwig gets information from Constellation Energy about possibly helping us with this.  Terry also requested some information on the upgrades from Musco Lighting.  Jason will reach out to Chip Wisler.
Meeting adjourned,  Mark Wolfe 1st,    Terry Barkley 2nd

